
07/23/2020 

Town Council Workshop 

 
Mayor Reichart called the meeting to order @ 6:10 PM.  Full Board on hand including the Town 
Manager Wendy Dixon and Asst Finance Clerk Jaime Fowler.   

Department Heads:  No updates. 

 

COVID 19:  No updates, going backwards. 

 

Citizens Advisory Council:  Town Manager Dixon stated that she doesn’t want it to have less 
than seven members and one person backed out.  People are stating that it is too much of a 
demand of time.  We set up the interviews, went through the bylaws and sent the SOPS.  Not 
many people seem to want to be involved.  Commissioner Cunningham said we need to make it 
happen or not.  Commissioner Harrison thinks after the summer passes that there will be more 
interest. Town manager Dixon stated she hopes they all show up for the interviews.   

 

DG BOA:  Town Manager Dixon stated that he has not come to pay for the legal fees or sign the 
permit yet.  Mayor Reichart asked if we could reduce speed in that area?  Town Manager stated 
that it is a state road so they would have to plead that to the state.  

 

Greensboro Heights:  Will be taken care of tomorrow.   

 
Commissioner Mackey asked about the people that wanted to start the Marijuana business?  It 
is still pending with the courts.   

There has been requests for Granby to be the next street to be repaired.  Commissioner 
Cunningham stated that would be a lot of construction.   

 

Grant was approved for the N. County Town Manager Dixon stated and that gives us a better 
place to stand.  Commissioner Cunningham brought up that the curbs need to be re-painted.  
Town Manager Dixon agreed but said that is a fall project and added that the fire hydrants were 
done last year.  Town Manager Dixon said that we will do it once it gets cooler; it is on the 



schedule.  Mayor Reichart brought up the pole that is bent on the corner that also needs 
repaired.  The pumps at Goldsboro have torn up lately due to dental floss, diapers etc.  We 
need to do a FB post stating a “please do and please don’t” list.  Then maybe next year add an 
extra fee, built in for all these “repairs”.   

Commissioner Cunningham asked about the reed beds.  He suggested maybe bringing Scott in 
for a meeting so everyone could ask him questions at once about it all.   

Mayor Reichart asked if there was anything else that needed to be discussed.   

Baldwin homes:  Nothing new.  

Commissioner Mackey asked exactly how much have we spent on the neighborhood dispute.  
Town Manager Dixon said already on it.   

 

Commissioner Cunningham motioned to adjourn the meeting; Commissioner Mackey seconded 
it at 6:41 PM.   

 

Respectfully prepared by, 

 

Jaime Fowler  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


